
Minutes of meeting of Basin Villages Forum, held Monday 19th September, 2016, held 
at St Georges Basin Community Centre, Meriton Street, St Georges Basin. 

Commenced 7.30 pm. 
 
Present: 46 people. 
 
Apologies: Pam Wells, Rebecca Rudd. 
 
Welcome to all, and to Clrs John Levett, Patricia White & Joanna Gash. 
 
Minutes of August meeting read out by Chair, David Reynolds. 
Moved Alan Kruse, 2nd Judy Kowalski.  Accepted. 
 
Matters Arising. Nil.  Moved Maureen; 2nd Chris grounds. 
 
 
Correspondence In / Out – list read out by Chair.  Matter arising: 
• Anson Street development. Lengthy discussion on this. Councillors White & Gash 
further explained the historical processes of this DA, and when possible answered 
questions from the audience. 
Developer has requested removal of ‘Strata Title’. 
 
The decision on this DA, being over $17M, will be made by the Joint Regional 
Planning Panel, not by Shoalhaven City Council; meeting will be held in SCC council 
chamber. 
 
At the Residents’ Meeting, Forum should ask for extension of time for submissions. 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
HOONS: The issue of antisocial behaviour by ‘hoons’ in vehicles, was raised. BVF will 
request a police attendance at a future meeting. 
 
ROADWORKS: A query was raised about the section of Naval College Road between 
the Vincentia roundabout, and the intersection of the Old Erowal Bay road; newly 
installed safety barriers on a particular bend had been removed; the stretch of road 
had appeared to have been sealed, then dug-up again, and resealed. 
 
Helga advised that in recent months she has had many sightings of the Yellow-tailed 
Black Cockatoo, and the endangered Glossy Black Cockatoo, in the local area. 
 
Question was raised about fireworks frequently being let off late at night in early hours 
of the morning, in the Basin area; speculation as to why & who. 
 

Meeting closed 8.55 
 


